
   Special Meeting of the Town Board 

 Town of Westfield               

 ACCEPTED 11/6/2019 

                 Town of Westfield  

            October 8, 2019 

 

Supervisor Bills called the Special meeting of the Town Board to order at 4:07pm in Eason Hall, 23 Elm 

Street, Westfield, NY, with the following members and guests present: 

          

There were present:     Martha R. Bills, Supervisor  

Councilman:  David Brown 

   David Spann 
 

Court Clerk:  Julie Devlin   
 

Court Clerk Julie Devlin went over the Public Safety Security Assessment recommendations that was 

received by the Office of Court Administrations.  

 

Councilman David Brown offered the following resolution and moved for its adoption 

 

Resolution No.69 of 2019  

 Town of Westfield 

                                    Authorize the Town Court to apply for a JCAP grant 

 

WHEREAS, the Town of Westfield Justice Court has had the Department of Public Safety Security 

Assessment for the Village and Town of Westfield Court Building, and  

 

WHEREAS, the Court Building is also known as Eason Hall located at 23 Elm Street (Village & Town), and 

 

WHEREAS, as a result of the Department of Public Safety Security Assessment prepared by the Office of 

Court Administrations dated June 17, 2019 and received by the Town & Village Court Clerk’s Office on 

September 12, 2019, and 

 

WHEREAS, the recommendations suggested in the Security Assessment prepared by the Office of Court 

Administrations for the Building of said Assessment, states, if funding permits; related recommendations to 

increase building security, and, as the Town Court is the tenant of the building the Town Court agrees to 

participate in a joint JCAP application with the Village of Westfield Court as the Town of Westfield Court is 

a tenant and the Village and Town Court share Court facilities and offices. 

 

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that the Town of Westfield Court is hereby authorized to apply 

for a JCAP Grant during the 2019-2020 Grant Cycle in the amount not to exceed $30,000.00. 

 

This was seconded by Councilman Will Northrop. Voting was as follows: Voting was as follows: Supervisor 

Martha Bills, aye; Councilman David Brown, aye; Councilman James Herbert, aye; Councilman Will 

Northrop, aye. 

 

There being no further business at 5:00pm Supervisor Martha Bills moved and Councilman David Brown 

seconded a motion to adjourn.  Unanimously carried. 

 

 

          Respectfully submitted, 

                 //original signed// 

         Andrea L. Babcock, Town Clerk 


